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P.O. Box 533
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Green Historical Society Minutes 






         January 12, 2010
The Board of the Green Historical Society met at Reneé Summers residence on December 1, 2010.  Reneé Summers called the meeting to order at 6:46 pm.  Reneé Summers, BJ Hutchison, and Staci Schweikert attended in person.  Sharon Haydu and Susan Ridgeway attended in person as noted below.  Bob Hutchison attended via telephone as noted below.
Reneé Summers asked BJ Hutchison to explain the Montrose Auto Group Preferred Customer program.

Reneé Summers summarized the success of the Singer Lake Bog presentation.

Reneé Summers presented three new membership forms and correspondence including the Portage Lakes Dweller and Heritage Reserve News.  

An offer to donate a painting of Green’s barn history by watercolor artist Paul Darby was received on November 29, 2010.  After brief discussion of the offer, it was decided that Staci Schweikert would create a DVD of barn images for Mr. Darby. It was also decided that Reneé Summers would contact Mr. Darby and determine an address or method to deliver the DVD to Mr. Darby.

Staci Schweikert gave an update on our tax exempt status with the IRS, which is summarized as our 1023 form has been filed and we are still waiting on a determination letter from the IRS.  It was determined that Staci Schweikert would draft a form letter explaining our current status to potential donors and would ask our attorneys to review this letter prior to distribution.

Staci Schweikert then gave the Secretary’s report.  The minutes from the November 2nd Board meeting were distributed and discussed.   A brief summary of the events on September 30th and November 18th was also distributed and discussed.  

Staci Schweikert stated that thank you notes have been written and mailed to Lake Township for the July tour of the Greentown Museum, Ray Pullium for his assistance with video tapping our Barn and Bog presentations, and Paul Knoebel for his assistance with the Barn presentation.  Thank you notes were also sent to Curt Hecker for his gift of a photograph of the Green Township school busses in 1929 and Randy and Joy Sibert for their gift of the Cottage Grove school stone.   It was noted that a gift receipt form is needed for the Society and should be sent to both donors for signature.
Sharon Haydu joined the meeting at this point in the Secretary’s Report and some of the topics previously discussed were summarized for her benefit.

Staci Schweikert noted that the Suburbanite ran a large article about the Singer Lake Bog presentation this week.  

Staci Schweikert noted that the membership list has been updated.  The mailing list still needs to have the Bog presentation attendees added to the list.

Staci Schweikert reported that the HPC met Monday at 11 am and held a preliminary hearing for Aultman schoolhouse.  The City’s preliminary recommendation was to designate the property a local landmark.  The City indicated that they will be researching further to determine a construction date.  Staci Schweikert indicated that she will be submitting an addendum to the application with a map from the Bev Coss Collection at the request of June Sloan.

Staci Schweikert indicated that the corporate records are up to date.  An intranet website for storing all records has been created and populated.  Staci Schweikert asked that the treasurer’s reports be stored electronically at the website as well.  Sharon Haydu asked that this issue be addressed in January.  

Bob Hutchison joined the meeting via telephone.

The Secretary’s report concluded and June Sloan joined the meeting for the purpose of discussing our group liability and directors and officers insurance quotes.  It was noted that the current quote does not include directors and officers coverage.  It was determined that June will obtain a quote for directors and officers coverage.
At the conclusion of our insurance discussion, Susan Ridgeway departed the meeting.  

A lengthy discussion about Board membership ensued.  A discussion about qualifications and criteria for Board membership ensued.  Bob Hutchison noted that identifying skills needed for Board members is critical.  

A discussion about requiring attendance for potential Board members at the January 20th meeting so that candidates can be interviewed by the Board ensued.   No action was taken.  

A discussion about requiring potential candidates to be paid members of the Society ensued.  It was decided that candidates must be paid members of the Society.

Staci Schweikert presented three sample Board member applications from various non-profit assistance websites.  The three sample applications were reviewed by the group and questions were selected from each application to form a composite application.  A list of qualifications/expectations was also determined for inclusion on the form.  It was decided that Staci Schweikert would produce a draft composite application based on the questions selected by the group to be distributed to the Board for review prior to distribution to the membership.  It was determined that the draft application would be internal to the Board until a final version was developed by the Board for distribution.
A lengthy discussion about the potential number of new Board members ensued.

Reneé Summers made a motion to adjourn, seconded by BJ Hutchison.

Respectfully submitted,
Staci Schweikert

Secretary
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